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Princes Risborough  

Methodist Church 
Wycombe Road, Princes Risborough, 

Buckinghamshire. 
 

Minister : Rev. Keith Edwards 
Tel : 01296 423363 

Superintendent Minister : Rev. Helen Kirk 
Tel:01296 488963    

 

 Steward contact : Will Richmond Tel: 01844 342448 

 

Circuit Website: www.aylesburyvale.org.uk 

 
Magazine Editor : Mrs. Barbara Oates 

Tel:01844 344264  e-mail:barbara.oates123@btinternet.com 

     Sub Editor : Peter Willett e-mail pandbw@waitrose.com 

Material for the combined December/January Messenger to the 
editor by Saturday, 12th November at the latest please. 

 
 
This Church is proud to be a member of ‘Churches Together 

in Risborough associated with the Baptist Church, Elim 
Pentecostal Church, St. Dunstan’s Church, St. Mary’s Parish 

Church and St. Teresa’s Roman Catholic Church. 
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From the Manse 
 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

My thoughts for this month are  sparked by two events. The first is that I 
keep hearing on the radio and seeing on the TV adverts about the flu jab. 

The second comes from experience of a computer virus.  None of us likes 

to be ill, so we take precautions, such as injections, to inoculate us against 
flu and other such nasty bugs. Sadly though these jabs need to be updated 

regularly in order to keep up the protection. There are no once-forever 

cold and flu jabs. 

 
I have recently had to rebuild my computer after it stopped working, so I 

got to start with a completely new and completely clean system. Whilst I 

had anti-virus software, I had to turn it off temporarily to enable a 
programme to update. Whilst that was going on, in the space of four 

minutes I had acquired 5 computer viruses. It reminded me of Matthew 

12:43-45 “When an evil spirit comes out of a man, it goes through arid 
places seeking rest and does not find it. Then it says, 'I will return to the 

house I left.' When it arrives, it finds the house unoccupied, swept clean 

and put in order. Then it goes and takes with it seven other spirits more 

wicked than itself, and they go in and live there. And the final condition of 
that man is worse than the first.” 

 

It can be like that with sin in our lives. It may be that we think we are fine,  
we do everything we’re supposed to as Christians. Then for just a moment 

we let our guard down and as Genesis 4:7 warns “sin is crouching at 

your door; it desires to have you, but you must master it.” There is no 

formula, no once-forever act that can free us from sin in our lives. Yes, we 
are forgiven in Christ, but we have a daily battle with our sinful nature 

and we need to be on guard. Reading the bible is a must, as is prayer, but 

these things must be done regularly, grounding our lives in the way that 
Jesus has set forth. So as we approach Advent at the end of this month I 

encourage you to join a bible study group near you, so we can be      

prepared to celebrate the new life we see in the infant Jesus. 
 

Grace and Peace  

 

                     Keith
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emembrance 
Sunday  

 
13th November.  A day for 

private and public recollection.. 
 

The origins of Remembrance 
Sunday celebrations lie deep 
within the First World War.  

 
The end of the First World War 
came with Armistice Day, which 
is now honoured with our 
Remembrance Day celebrations. 
Arms were laid down at the 11th 
hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month of the year, an arbitrary 
moment chosen to end the four 
years of turmoil that had spread 
across Europe, but a moment 
that has become embedded in 
everyone's consciousness since 
then.  
 
Remembrance Sunday ever since 
has commemorated and 
celebrated the contribution to 
the war effort and victory made 
by British and Commonwealth 
troops, not only in the First 
World War but in the many 
conflicts, small and large since.  
The two-minute silence reminds 
us of when the guns across 
Europe fell silent.  
 
Whilst we all acknowledge the 
need to remember the huge  
 
 
 

sacrifice made by so many for     
us and so wear a red poppy as a 
symbol, we should perhaps not 
forget the white poppy which is  
worn  to raise awareness of the 
need to positively campaign for 
the peaceful resolve of conflict.   
Judith Gerrard has some white 
poppies from the Peace Pledge 
Union which have been sold 
since 1933 alongside the familiar 
red ones.  They cost 50p each if 
you would like one. 
 
 

rinces Risborough 
Tree of Light 2016  

 
The Rotary Club of Princes 
Risborough (Charity No. 288786)  

 
At the corner of New Road and 
Duke Street, the Tree of Light 
provides an opportunity to 
remember or celebrate the life of 
someone special by sponsoring a 
light on the Tree.   Dedications 
are recorded on boards close to 
the Tree. All proceeds are shared 
between Rennie Grove Hospice 
Care and Rotary charities.  
 
The Dedication Ceremony is on 
Sunday 27th November at 4pm.  
Please contact Hillside, 
Westfields, Whiteleaf, Princes 
Risborough, HP27 0LH or 
enquire at the Information 
Centre in the Library.  
 

R 

P 
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unior Church & 
Crèche –  We meet on 6th 

and 20th November only as the  
13th is Remembrance Sunday 
and the children are welcomed 
to the Café Church on 27th 
November. 
    - Fran McMullan. 
 
 
 

 
 
The Later Group meet at 6pm in  
our church on the 3rd Sunday of 
the month, the next being 20th 
November, but please note that  
we will not meet in December.  
 
We welcome a number of 11-17 
year olds and enjoy various 
activities including table-football 
and snooker.    We have a 'God 
Slot' led by someone from one of 
the local churches and Ryan 
Romano, St. Mary's Church 
youth worker joins us. 
 
If you have any ideas for 
activities please speak to Fran 
McMullan on 274853. You don’t 
need to attend but ideas would 
be very helpful. 
 

 
 

irthday greetings 
to Maurice 

Saunders, a resident at 

Icknield Court for a few years, 
Maurice moved there from 
Naphill where he had links with 

the Methodist Church.   

On 1st  November he will 
celebrate becoming 100 years 
old and we join with many 
others to send him our 
congratulations.   Although he is 
not very mobile now, Maurice 
has a very active mind and it is 
pleasure to visit him each month 
with the Messenger and have a 
chat.  

 

irthday greetings 
to Tony Jukes, a 

comparatively young man who 
celebrates his 80th birthday on 
26th November and is looking 
forward to a trip to the Shard 
and a show in London with his 
family.     We know both Tony 
and Marilyn enjoy spending 
time with their family and are 
looking forward to this special 

day. 

J 

  

B 

B 
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afé Church … 
 
 

Sunday, 27th November  
at 10am 

     

Its good news that there is to be 
another Café Church this month  
led by Mr. Ken Harris.   
 
These are informal services 
where we sit around small tables 
enjoying tea or coffee and a 
simple breakfast for the usual 
hour.   Every age group is 
involved in this happy occasion.    
If you haven’t tried a Café 
Church, come along.     
 
We are grateful to Fran and her 
team for providing the breakfast 
goodies. 
 
 
 

mile … A vicar was 

given a lovely toy by one of 
his parishioners and on 

arriving home he gathered his 
three children together to decide 
who should have the toy.  
 
“Who is the most obedient one 
here,” he asked; “who never talks 
back to Mummy and who always 
does everything she says without 
arguing?” After a few moments 

of silence and a few glances at 
each other, the children said in 
unison, “You play with it Daddy”.  

 

ike on his bike 

A month late I 
undertook a cycle ride for The 

Bucks Historic Churches Trust.  

Deciding that it would be nice to 
cycle away from my usual 
haunts, the ride started at 
Bodicote, south of Banbury. 
Cycling along quiet lanes we 
passed through numerous 
villages all with at least one 
Parish Church eventually 
arriving at Shipton on Stour, a 
lovely little town noted for its 
great tearoom.   Suitably 
refreshed I set off for Stratford-
upon-Avon, about 10 miles 
away.  It was great to have a 
look around and enjoy more 
food.  Back on the bike we 
travelled past Charlecote Park 
(National Trust) and 
Wellesbourne airfield where we 
saw a Vulcan bomber which 
necessitated a stop to look at this 
wonderful aircraft in detail. 
Then on again past a very old 
Saxon/Norman Church which 
we could not visit as it was 
locked and through other 
delightful places until after 62 
miles and an awful lot of hills 
we arrived back at the car. We 
noted in excess of 30 churches. 

Through your generosity I have 
raised £181.00, half for the 
charity and half for Church 
funds.   Thanks – Mike Pullen. 

C 

S 

M 



7 
 

arvest Festival/             
Whitechapel 

 
Profit from the Harvest lunch, 
sale of fresh  produce and 
donations (many gift aided) in the 
special envelopes, all resulted in 
£200 being sent to ‘All We Can’ 
(the Methodist Relief & Develop-   
ment Fund).  This was a good 
effort for their ‘Make a Splash’ 
appeal, raising funds to work 
with the world’s poorest 
communities to build new water 
facilities and improve 
sanitation.  These simple basics, 
which we take for granted, 
transform the health of children 
and help them to make the most 
of their education and lives.   
 
As usual, most of our Harvest 
display goods were destined for 
Whitechapel Mission, and Tony 
Miller collected them in October, 
along with many bags of 
clothing and toiletries we had 
collected over the year.  Thanks 
to everyone who helped by 
asking friends and donating 
enough to make the trip worth- 
while for Tony, by moving stuff 
into the shed and then out again 
(especially Doretta and her famous 
trolley!) and by loading the van.  

We also sent £140 in cash from 
donations at harvest and a car 
boot sale in the summer.   
 
Tony said he had now been at 
the Mission for 37 years (now the 

longest serving director) and still 
gets up every morning full of 
enthusiasm to help those who 
come to the Mission.  He told us 
about Rev. Thomas Jackson who 
was the previous longest serving 
minister at the Mission and 
sadly died in his 80s while 
seated in his chair serving 
breakfasts.  Tony thinks that 
would be a lovely way to go 
himself, but pointed out that the 
people in the queue waiting for 
breakfast in the 1930s were not 
at all sympathetic as they had to 
wait even longer, and he feared 
that might still be the reaction!  
We were inspired by his 
enthusiasm and love for the 
people he serves, and felt that 
our contribution was very 
insignificant, but Tony said that  
the efforts by individual groups 
and churches combined together 
were what enabled the Mission 
to continue its work and he 
thanked us for our commitment. 
 
More local to us, but also 
responding to the needs of 
homeless people, is the 
Wycombe Homeless 
Connection, set up by local 
churches (www.wyhoc. org.uk) 
and DENS which is having a 
sponsored Sleepout in St.Albans 
Abbey in December 
(www.DENS.org.uk).  Details of 
these charities, their needs and 
fund- raising events are in the 

porch.   - Judith Gerrard 
 

H 

http://www.wyhoc/
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etiring Collection 
There will be retiring 
collection for this charity 

after the service on 6th  

November. 
 

 

R.O.P.E. 
Relief for Oppressed People 

Everywhere www.rope.org.uk 
 

Please pass used postage stamps 
(with a border of ¼ “) to Judith 
Gerrard for this charity which is 
one of our Church’s designated 
charities for the current year.  
 
 

 

ne Can Trust -        
   Our collection box in 
the back room goes to the 

Foodbank headquarters in High 
Wycombe, before distribution to 
those in need.  List of suggested 
food items is pinned to the box.   
This is our chosen charity for 
next year.   - Marilyn Dore. 
 

 
 

ethodist Mission 
in Britain …  

There will be a retiring collection 
on Advent Sunday 27th 
November and envelopes are 
included for your contributions 
with this magazine. . Thank you 
for your continued support.    -
Pam Scott – Missions Secretary. 

hurch Forum 
held in October – short 
report - 

 
Our Charity from January 2017 
will be ‘All We Can’. 
 
Advent Sunday 27th November 
there will be a CTR united 
service at 6pm at the Elim Oasis 
Centre. 
 
A Christmas Leaflet giving 
details of our Christmas Services 
will be distributed. 
 
Dedication of the Apple Trees in 
memory of Geoff Bending will 
take place after a morning 
service in the Spring of 2017. 
 
Our annual Covenant Service 
will in future take place in 
September.  In 2017 there will be 
one in January 2017 and then 
another in September 2017. 
 
A full copy of the Forum 
Meeting Minutes and Reports is 
posted on the Church Notice 
Board in the porch.  The next 
Forum is on 7th March 2017          
- Pam Scott – Meeting Secretary. 

 
 

omething  
    you should never say 
 

“You don’t need to write it 
down, I’ll remember it”. 
 

R 

O 

M 

C 

S 
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ilm Nights  
at St. Dunstan’s Church, 
Monks Risborough - 

 
Saturday, November 12th at 7pm 
‘Dad’s Army’ (PG) 
The new film version of the 
Classic British comedy about the 
Home Guard 
 
Saturday November 19th at 5pm 
‘Paddington’ (PG} A humorous 
adaptation of this children’s 
story – a must for all ages! 
 
Bring your own snacks/drinks 
Tickets – Adults £3 – Children £1 
available on the door.  All 
children must be accompanied 

by an adult. 

 
 

dvent Craft Fair  
 
St Dunstan’s Church 

Saturday November 26th 10am to 
12 noon 
 
There will be stalls selling 
Handmade Cards Phoenix Cards 
Wooden Crafts Bulbs/Home 
Produce Raffle Children's 
Corner Sewing/Knitting Crafts 
Quality Handbags Handmade 
Blankets Usborne Books 
Homemade Cakes/Biscuits 
Chocolates/Sweets in Jars 
 
Entry £1.00 to include tea/coffee 

 
 

 
www.easyfundraising.co.uk   
The online Christmas shopping 
frenzy is really here now, so, if 
you shop online at Amazon, 
John Lewis, Marks & Spencer, 
Majestic, and other big brands 
then it’s easy to raise money for 
our Church without it costing 
you a penny.    - If you check the 
Church accounts Joe lists the 
amount raised for our funds by 
few people.   Please use this site, 
‘Every Little Helps’. 

 
 

hristian Aid 
The monthly lunches are 
held on the first Thursday 

of each month in the Baptist 
Church hall at 12 noon.    The 
next lunch is on 3rd November.  
Everyone is welcome to attend 
these friendly lunches.   
 
The Christmas themed Coffee 
Morning is on  Thursday, 10th 
November.  - Margaret Stevens. 
 

airtrade Stall  
 

 In October the stall  took £50.  
Thanks to all who purchased 
from it, and the next one will be 
after the service on 6th 
November. 
 

F 

A 
C 

F 
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exophilia -  Who 

dreams up these things?  A 
lexophile of course! 

 
•   How does Moses make tea?   
Hebrews it. 
 
•   England has no kidney bank, 
but it does have a Liverpool. 
 
•   I tried to catch fog, but I mist. 
 
•   I know someone who's 
addicted to brake fluid, but he 
says he can stop any time. 
 
•   I stayed up all night to see 
where the sun went, and then it 

dawned on me. 

•   When chemists die, they 
barium. 

 
•   I'm reading a book about 
anti-gravity.   I can't put it down. 
 
•   Why were the Indians here 
first?  They had reservations.   

•   I didn't like my beard at first.  
Then it grew on me. 
 
•   Do you know the cross-eyed 
teacher who lost her job because 
she couldn't control her pupils? 
 
•   Broken pencils are pointless. 
 
•   Velcro - what a rip off! 
 
•   Don’t worry about old age; it 

doesn’t last. 

ill Aid - Have your 

Will professionally 
written by a good 

solicitor and you'll have the 
added feel-good factor of 
supporting nine leading UK 
charities too.  
 
Instead of paying a fee, the 
solicitor will invite you to make 
a donation to charity.   
Suggested voluntary donations 
are £95 for a basic Will or £150 
for a pair of basic mirror Wills.  
Your donation will be shared 
between the nine Will Aid 
Charities and will be used to 
help vulnerable people in the 
UK and around the world.  
 
As some solicitors can get over 
subscribed, you are advised to 
contact a participating solicitor 
as soon as possible to book your 
Will Aid appointment for 
November. Please log on to 
http://www.willaid.org.uk/ to 
find your nearest available Will 
Aid solicitor. 
 
 
 

mile … A member of a 

country church told his 
Minister he would like to 

be buried in his old, four-wheel 
drive truck.   The surprised 
Minister asked him why.  The 
reply was, “Because that old thing 
has never been in a hole it couldn’t 
get out of.” 
 

L W 

S 
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SALT 

Sharing & Learning 

Together 

We meet at 7.30pm on the 3rd 
and 17th November in private 
homes.    Please ask Joe 
Needham, Maureen Judd or 
Victoria Haydon for update on 
venues.   New members are 
welcome to join us for 

Fellowship and Bible Study.  

The group follows a series of 
discussion questions on a theme 
and we often manage to talk 
about all sorts of things, some 
only slightly relevant but always 

interesting. 

 

ilent Prayers at St. 

Dunstan's Church Hall 
Monday evenings at 8pm.   

The next date is 5th December.  
    
We need silence to help us get a 
perspective on our lives; to hear 
the still, small voice of God and  
refresh our inner being.   All are 
welcome of any faith or none. 
Each meeting lasts about 45 
minutes to an hour.  More 
details from Revd James 
Tomkins (01844) 275944 or 
jamestomkins@btinternet.com 
 
 

hrases from the 
Bible that have stood 

the test of time. 
 
Escaped with (by) the skin of my 
teeth.  
 
In the twinkling of an eye. 
 
A man after his own heart. 
 
(Can the Ethiopian change his 
skin) or the leopard his spots?  
 
They were at their wits' end.  
 
Turned the world upside down. 
 
The powers that be.    
 
No peace for the wicked.   
 
A fly in the ointment.   
 
The blind leading the blind.   
 
Feet of clay.   
 
To give up the ghost. 
 
Salt of the earth.  
 
You can't put words in my 
mouth.  
 
A law unto himself.  
 
To set one’s teeth on edge. 
 
 

S 

P 
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esus would be 
banned… 

 

A professor at Oxford University 

claims free speech in the UK has 

eroded so much that Jesus Christ 

would be banned from preaching 

on university campuses if he were 

alive today.  

 

Speaking at the Hay Festival, 

Professor Timothy Garton Ash 

called for a rethink on new 

counter-terrorism legislation. He 

said: "Some of you may know that 

in the new counter-terrorism 

legislation, the Home Office is 

trying to impose on universities a 

so-called prevent duty, which 

would call on us to prevent even 

non-violent extremists speaking 

on campus. Now non-violent 

extremists?  That's Karl Marx, 

Rousseau, Charles Darwin, Hegel 

and, most clearly, Jesus Christ 

who was definitely a non-violent 

extremist.  The Home Office 

wouldn't want him preaching on 

campus. This is a real threat, I 

think, to free speech and one we 

have to fight back against." 

 

Introducing his new book Free 

Speech: Ten Principles for a 
Connected World, he said it was 

not just the state that was 

endangering free speech. He said 

individuals are too quick to say 

they’re offended. He’s calling on 

universities to 'hold the line' in 

order for free speech to survive. 

 

rinces Risborough 
Music Society – 

 

The autumn concert Rossini's 
"Petite Messe Solenelle" will be 

held at the Baptist Church, 
Princes Risborough, at 7.30pm 
on Saturday, 26th November.  
 
This Mass is far from ‘solemn’ 
and Rossini’s style of music is 
far from being ‘sacred’; theatrical 
perhaps being a better 
description, so  a fun piece to 
listen to.  The choir will be 
accompanied by a piano and a 
harmonium, an interesting 
combination, and the concert 
will also include a solo on the 
harmonium. 
 

The Christmas Concert will be at 
St. Mary's Church on 20th 
December. 
 
 
 

 Reminder … 

 
Please remember that the 

December and January 

Messengers will be combined into 

one and so it’s necessary to 

provide all relevant information 

for both months to Editor by 12
th

 

November 
 

J P 

A 
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uesday Fellowship  
 

We next meet on Tuesday 15th 
November at 2pm when our 
speaker will be Kitty Norwell 
from Age UK Buckinghamshire 
who will tell us about the work 
of this Charity. 
 
All are welcome to join us. 

- Pam Scott   
 

 

mm … 
 
 

   Lord, keep your arm around 
my shoulder and your hand 
over my mouth. 
 
   How often should we be 
praying this prayer? “Dear God, I 
have a problem. It’s me!” 
 
   I am not what I ought to be; I 
am not what I wish to be; I am 
not what I hope to be; but by the 
grace of God I am not what I 
was. (John Newton) 
 

 

 

oint services –  
 

These monthly services are led 
by our clergy at 6pm.   The next 
being on 13th November at our 
Church.   
 

ho’s a crackpot? 
 

 

The editor of a community 
newspaper was furious over 
several things that the Parish 
Council had approved and he 
printed an article in his 
magazine under the headline  
 

“HALF OF OUR PARISH 
COUNCIL ARE CRACKPOTS.” 
 

A number of leading lights in 
the community were outraged 
and pressured him to print a 
retraction in the next issue. He 
agreed, reluctantly, and his 
article in the next issue ran with 
the headline  
 
“HALF OF OUR PARISH 
COUNCIL ARE NOT 
CRACKPOTS.” 
 

nnual Supper 
Dance 

 

26th November at the 
Wendover Memorial Hall 

 

Tickets are out for this event 
organised by the AMC.   Tickets 
are £25 each  Please bring your 
own drink and glasses.     All 
proceeds will go to The 
Community Coffee Bar Project.   
Ask your friends and get up a 
table for what promises to be a 
good night. Tickets available 
from Gill Marks 01296 748659. 
 

T 

M 

J 
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he Princes Centre 
 
We are appreciating the 

new double glazed windows 
and the refurbished heating 
system, thanks to the wonderful 
support the Centre has received 
from the local community.  
 
We recently held two open days 
for professionals and members 
of the public and the 
professionals  were impressed 
with the organisation, work and 
atmosphere, and a donation of 
£500 came from one of the other 
visitors for which we are very 
thankful. We are very fortunate 
in having such a committed 
manager and her caring staff. 
 
There is still much to do to get 
the Centre up to scratch. There 
are plans to refurbish the clients’ 
toilet facilities in the upper hall 
area early next year, although 
this is dependent on funding.  
Our main project in the lower 
hall area is to enable the 
provision of a wheelchair lift 
between the varying floor levels, 
and restructuring and reroofing 
the lower hall area.  
 
Fundraising continues. A recent 
raffle raised approximately £550.  
 
We have been fortunate to 
receive recent donations from St. 
Mary’s Church and the Princes 
Risborough Rotary Club, as part 
of the proceeds from their Golf 

Day earlier this year. Other 
sizeable donations have been 
received from the Masons at 
Princes Risborough Lodge, the 
Masons at Carrington Lodge, 
Tring Lions, the mother of one of 
the clients, and one of the 
trustees.  We are grateful.. 
 
The King Cullimore Trust 
generously funded the purchase 
of a car to help with clients’ 
transport.  The new minibus has 
been funded mainly with a large 
grant from Wycombe District 
Council and an extremely 
generous donation from a local 
resident. 
 
Our AGM will be held at the  
Centre on Thursday 17th 
November at 6.30 for 7pm. You 
are all very welcome. 

- Maggie Wooster. 

 
 
 
 

hame 
Christchurch 

 
If you sometimes go to Thame 
Market on a Tuesday or shop on 
a Friday why not call into 
Thame Christchurch for coffee.     
They hold regular coffee 
mornings on Tuesdays and 
Fridays from 10am to 12noon. 
 
 
 

T 

T 



15 
 

ongs of Praise … 
 The BBC's Head of 
Religion says Songs of 

Praise will not become multi-
faith. Aaqil Ahmed told a 
conference in London that it was 
vital that religious programming 
promoted 'diversity' but he said 
that Songs of Praise would 
always remain Christian.  

Speaking to an audience invited 
by the Catholic Communications 
Network, Mr Ahmed disagreed 
that religion was being cut back 
on the BBC. He claimed it 
has risen under his tenure to 600 
hours of radio a year and 170 

hours on television. 

 

raidcraft 
  Fair trade catalogue 
 

Browse through this catalogue 
for your fairly traded Christmas 
gifts and essentials.  Cards/ 
Paper/Wraps/Clothes/Food/ 
Confectionery/Household 
goods/Jewellery/Gifts/etc. 
 
For your copy or more details 
contact Rod Thorpe (01844 
351565) or visit 
www.traidcraftshop.co.uk. 
Orders through Rod incur no 
delivery charge and 10% of the 
product price goes to Christian 
Aid.    A win-win situation! 
 

’ve taken the hump!    
 

A Minister was rather fed up 
with the time-worn excuses 
people gave for not going to 
church, so one Sunday he shared 
with his congregation these 
reasons why he doesn’t go to the 
cinema.  
 
The cinema manager never visits 
me.  

I did go a few times, but no-one 
spoke to me.  

Those who go there are not very 
friendly.  

Every time I go, they ask for money.  

I went so much as a child, I’ve had 
all the entertainment I need.  

Not all people live up to the high 
moral standards of the films.  

The performance is too long and I 
can’t sit for over an hour.  

I don’t always agree with what I see 
and hear.  

I don't think they have good music.  

The shows are usually held when I 
want to be at home with the family. 

  

S  
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http://biblesocietynewswatch.cmail2.com/t/r-l-hlhtkrk-girdklitu-q/
http://biblesocietynewswatch.cmail2.com/t/r-l-hlhtkrk-girdklitu-q/
http://biblesocietynewswatch.cmail2.com/t/r-l-hlhtkrk-girdklitu-q/
http://biblesocietynewswatch.cmail2.com/t/r-l-hlhtkrk-girdklitu-q/
http://www.traidcraftshop.co.uk/
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own Farm Art 
Show 

 
Friday 25th  - Sunday 27th  
November, 10am – 4pm. 
www.townfarmartshow.blogspo
t.com. 
 
Perfectly timed for that special 
Christmas gift!   Ten talented 
artists and makers with an 
exciting mix of hand-crafted, 
high quality artwork.  Paintings,  
ceramics, woodcraft, wood- 
carving, jewellery and Egyptian 
quilts, plus willow weaving & 
sculpture in the garden.   
 
Mulled wine, mince pies & 
Christmas cake in aid of Rennie 
Grove Hospice Care.   
 
6 Town Farm, Cheddington, 
Near Tring, LU7 0TT 
Please park on High Street – not 
in Town Farm.   Free entry. 

 

eaven … 
 

 
Seen in a Parish magazine 
 
“We shall be meeting on 
Wednesday when the subject will be  

 
‘Heaven – How do we get there?’     
 
Transport by bus is available at 
6.45pm opposite the King’s Arms’. 
 

rt Exhibition with 
Bistro 

Saturday, 5th November from 
10.30am to 4pm. 

This popular annual Windmill 
Art Exhibition and Bistro  will 
once again be held at the Lacey  
Green Village Hall.   
 
As usual the all day Bistro will 
serve morning coffee, lunch and 
afternoon tea and we look 
forward to seeing you all at this 
sociable event.  This event is 
highly recommended and the 
food is good too! 
 
 
 

hame Players 
present -  

 
“MURDER MYSTERY” 

  
Bledlow Village Hall,  Saturday, 
19th November from  
7pm to 11.00pm.  Tickets cost 
£15.   Bar and light supper,  
Auction of Christmas Fare.    
Fund - raising event for planned 
improvements to the Village 
Hall.    
 
For tickets please contact: 
Arlinda Chaplin 
steveandarlinda@hotmail.co.uk 
01844 274303 
 
 

T 

H 

A 

T 

http://www.townfarmartshow.blogspot.com/
http://www.townfarmartshow.blogspot.com/
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he pain of 
forgiveness 

 
I recently experienced a bad 
situation finding it difficult to 
forgive the person who upset 
me.  Forgiveness is never easy 
for me so I studied the Bible to 
gain a deeper insight into 
forgiveness. It’s easier said than 
done, but harbouring bitterness 
takes up so much energy. Here 
are five Bible verses about 
forgiveness to think about… 
 
Matthew 6:14 (NIV) ‘For if you 
forgive other people when they sin 
against you, your heavenly Father 
will also forgive you.’ It doesn’t 

get much simpler than this - 
forgive so you can be forgiven. The 
power of free will is incredible 
as we are blessed with the ability 
to choose.  Nearly everything in 
life requires choice and 
forgiveness is a choice.  Choose 
to forgive somebody who has 
offended you and free yourself.   
 
Ephesians 4:31 (NIV) ‘Get rid of 
all bitterness, rage and anger, 
brawling and slander, along with 
every form of malice.' There is no 

point in holding onto bitterness 
and anger because somebody 
has offended you.  It doesn’t 
change the situation and it 
definitely won’t benefit you.  We 
need to accept the situation for 
what it is and let it go.  The 
worst thing to do is let a bad 
experience turn you into a 

malicious person. 
 
Colossians 3:13 (NIV) ‘Bear with 
each other and forgive one another if 
any of you has a grievance against 
someone. ‘Forgive as the Lord 

forgave you.’ Although parts of 
this Scripture are similar to the 
first, it can be interpreted in 
different ways.  Everybody is 
different and we have individual 
traits that irritate others but we 
can’t hold a grudge forever, so 
deal with it and forgive. 
 
Romans 12:20 (NIV) ‘On the 
contrary: If your enemy is hungry, 
feed him.  If he is thirsty, give him 
something to drink.  In doing this, 
you will heap burning coals on his 
head.'  With this Scripture, the 

phrase ‘kill them with kindness’ 
comes to mind (but it doesn’t 
mean kill them).  In essence, 
always choose to do good things 
for people even if they haven’t 
done good things for you. Doing 
this is an act of strength.  
 
Luke 6:37 (NIV) ‘Do not judge, 
and you will not be judged.  Do not 
condemn, and you will not be 
condemned.  Forgive, and you will 
be forgiven.' It’s natural to judge 

others when they offend us, but 
if we took a step back and try to 
empathise, it’d be a little easier 
to not judge or condemn. Then  
we can find our inner peace as 
we choose to react in a calm 
manner. The bottom line is we 
all make mistakes – nobody is 
perfect.  (Contributed by ACE) 

T 
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November diary 
  
 3rd :  Christian Aid lunch 
 3rd : SALT group meet 
 5th : Windmill Art Exhibition and Bistro in Lacey Green 
 6th : Junior Church with crèche  
 6th : Fairtrade Stall after Morning Service 
 6th : Retiring Collection for ROPE 
10th :Christian Aid Coffee Morning in the Baptist Church Hall 
12th : Film Night at St. Dunstan’s Church                
13th : Remembrance Sunday 
15th : Tuesday Fellowship meet 
17th : Princes Centre AGM 
19th : Film Night at St. Dunstan’s Church 
19th : Murder Mystery – Thame Players  
20th : Junior Church with crèche 
20th : LATER group meet at 6pm 
26th : Advent Fair at St. Dunstan’s Church 
26th : Music Society concert 
25th-27th : Town Art Show in Cheddington 
26th : AMC Annual Dinner Dance in Wendover 
27th : Café Church (with retiring collection for Missions) 
27th : Tree of Light ceremony 4pm 
 

Forward dates: 
2nd December – Risboro’ Christmas Lights switched on 
18th December – Church Carol Service 3pm led by Mr. John Shaw 
20th December – Music Society concert 
24th December – Christmas Eve Communion Service at 8pm 

7th March 2017 – Church Forum meeting 
 
 
 
Stewards’ Rota : (01844 unless otherwise stated) 
 6th : Mrs. Maureen Judd – 344935 
13th : Mr. Mike Pullen – 343188 (am)   Miss Marilyn Dore – 345537 (pm) 
20th : Mrs. Judith Gerrard – 01494 449732 
27th : Mr. W. Richmond – 342448 
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November Rotas    

Welcoming Stewards : 
 6th : The Trout family 
13th : Mr. J. Drake and Mrs. F. McMullan (am) Mr. J. Needham (pm) 
20th : Mr. and Mrs. V. Baker 
27th : Mrs. F. Shephard and Mr. J. Needham 
 
 
Bible Readers :  

 6th : Mr. and Mrs. N. Trout 
13th : Mr. J. Drake and Mrs. V. Haydon (am)  Mr. J. Needham (pm) 
20th : Mr. and Mrs. V. Baker 
27th : Mrs. F. Shephard and a Junior Church member 
 
 
Church duties : (Saturdays)    Cleaning                         Grass Cutting/garden  
  5th :                                             Mrs. B. Hudson             Mr. G. Hudson 
12th :                                             Mrs. K. Trout                 Mr. N. Trout 
19th :                         YDA           Mrs. F. McMullan         Mr. C. McMullan 
26th :                                             Mrs. C. Palmer               Mr. B. Palmer 
 
 
Flowers :  
 6th : Mrs. B. Oates                                              13th :Tuesday Fellowship 
20th : Mrs. W. Carter (via Mrs .C. Palmer)      27th : Mrs. M. Laflin                              
 
 
Refreshments  
  6th : Mr. J. Needham                                         13th : Mrs. B. Oates 
20th : Mrs. V. Spiers Lane                                  27th : Café Church 
 
 

If unavailable for any date listed, please arrange an exchange or 
replacement, notify the Steward and amend the porch and vestry.  
Please contact a Steward if you are able to offer help with any of 

these duties. 
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November 2016 
  

 6th : 10am   Mr. Arthur Sara 
                     with Holy Communion 
                    Junior Church with Crèche  

 
13th : 10am  Mr. Richard Maguire 
           6pm United Service at our Church 
 
20th : 10am  Mr. David Neville 
                    Junior Church & Crèche  

 
27th  : 10am  Mr. Ken Harris – Café Church              
                     
          

Join us for refreshments after Morning Service 
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